MINUTES OF AGM - P.A.V.R.C. Inc MEETING

2nd March 2006

MEETING OPENED: 8:00 pm by President Mark. 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Minutes of AGM 1st March 2005 read by President Mark. Moved Liz Petry, 2nd Vicky Hewett – accepted as true and correct record.

Outgoing President Mark, declared all positions vacant and asked Graeme Herde to preside over the Chair for the election of officers.

President

Neil Spriggs nominated by Rex Werlich, seconded Iris Herde – declined.

Mark Taylor nominated by Peter Slattery, seconded by Franz Heinrich. Accepted. All agreed. No more nominations. Elected.

Graeme Herde stood down and newly elected President Mark Taylor took over the task of Presiding over the Election of other Committee members.

Vice President

Peter Gerblich nominated by Max McLeod, seconded Cec Scholar – declined.

Allan Murphy nominated by Mark Taylor – declined.

Ron Hewett nominated by Mark Taylor, seconded by Cec Scholar – accepted. All agreed. Elected.  

Secretary 

Kathryn Taylor nominated by Judy McLeod – accepted. All agreed. Elected.

Treasurer

Liz Petry nominated by Judith McLeod, seconded by Kathryn Taylor – accepted. Elected.

Club Captain

Max McLeod nominated by Liz Petry – declined – perhaps next year.

Graeme Herde nominated by Ron Hewett – declined – too many obligations.

Robert Righetti nominated by Mark Taylor – declined – too much business.

Franz Heinrich nominated by Neil Spriggs, seconded by Ron. Franz said he was not sure if he could handle it. Assured that if he needs support it will be there (comment made “if Cec can, you can” – spoken laughingly – no offence meant Cec!) – accepted . All agreed. Elected.

Committee Members

Bill Hale – nominated Mark Taylor – had indicated he would stand  –elected.

Mozzie McMahon – nominated Mark Taylor – had indicated he would stand –elected.

Vicky Hewett – nominated Cec Scholar, 2nd Liz Petry – accepted.

Neville Hinch – nominated Mark, 2nd Max McLeod – accepted.

Neil Spriggs – nominated Rex Werlich, 2nd   Ron Dawes – accepted.

Judy McLeod – nominated Kathryn Taylor, 2nd   Vicky Hewett – accepted.

Robert Righetti – nominated Mark Taylor, 2nd Liz Petry – accepted.

Public Officer – When asked by President Mark, Trevor Usher advised he will stay on as the Club’s Public Officer.

Historic Registrars – Mark Taylor




 Max McLeod




 John R Moss

Rumour re Historic Modified

Mark advised there is a rumour that there has been a push by the secretary of the FHMCCC, Gordon Cowley, for a Modified Historic Registration system. It has been verbally OK’d by Ron Frisby. The next step is to discuss how it will run.  The vehicle must look original but will allow modifications – not known what at this stage. It will run under the 90 uses per year system.

Raffle drawn by Liz and won by Vicky Hewett.

Meeting Closed at 8:20 pm and all members present were thanked for coming by President Mark.

